Ontario Energy Board
P.O. Box 2319
2300 Yonge Street
Toronto, Ontario, Canada
M4P 1E4
Attention: Board Secretary
Dear Ms Walli:

Re:
EB-2007-0816 IESO Fiscal Year 2008 Fees Submission for Review
Please receive this letter as application for the Society of Energy Professional’s intervention in the above-referenced matter. The Society of Energy Professionals represents more than 7,000 professional and supervisory employees in Ontario’s electricity sector including approximately 275 employees of the IESO.
The Society of Energy Professionals is interested in the reliable and affordable provision of electricity to the ratepayers of this Province.  We are also interested in the impact of this matter on the roles and responsibilities of the various government agencies in the electricity sector.
The SEP will be seeking full reimbursement of costs associated with our participation in this matter.  We have no additions to the draft issues list and, at this point in time, we take no position with respect to the type of hearing should one be required.
Please direct all Board communications to the SEP to:
The Society of Energy Professionals
IFPTE Local 160, AFL-CIO, CLC
425 Bloor St. E, Suite 300
Toronto, Ontario
M4W 3R4
Office: (416)979-2709 x2255
Email:  longr@society.on.ca
Fax:  (416) 979-5794
Attention:   Richard Long
If you have any questions or concerns about this application, please feel free to contact me.  

Yours sincerely,
Matthew Kellway

Staff Specialist – Policy

SEP

C: 
Ms. Paula Lukan

Senior Regulatory Analyst


IESO


655 Bay Street, Suite 410

Toronto, ON 

M5G 2K4

Mr. Glenn Zacher

Stikeman Elliot LLP

5300 Commerce Court W.

199 Bay Street

Toronto, ON

M5L 1B9
